AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday March 10, 2011
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia, Keith Chapman, Jeff Aceto (by Skype), Laura Flight,   John Mullens, Peter Roderick, Diane Edwards, Larry Dyer, Scott Dyer, Denise Courtemanche  
Guests:

Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager, Carey Kish, Roger David
1. Minutes from the January 13, 2010 meeting  – Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.
2. Treasurer’s Report- Presented by Denise.   The Balance Sheet showed $18,618 in checking; $6,834 in CD; $10,709 in Sue Blood.-Passed unanimously.
3. Maine Mountain Guide revision Update- Carey Kish

Carey gave an update on the revised guide that will be out in Spring 2012. They are reorder and rename changes along with including a section on the Natural History of Maine and Maine’s Public and Private Lands. Carey asked to be informed of any changes to trails that we know about and any major changes he will be doing the field checking himself.
Peter will coordinate the assignment of trails to some of the Executive Committee to check. 
4. Design Services for Newsletter- Carrie
Carrie ask two people for a quote to layout and design our AMC Maine Newsletter. One person came back at $315.00. Then suggested we find a volunteer editor to collect the articles and edit them. It was suggested we invite the designer to the next meeting and they should bring examples of their work.
Carey Kish said he would be interested in the position of editor after September 1st. 

*A motion was made to move forward on hiring a designer to put together our newsletters. Passed unanimously
5. Annual Meeting Sub Committee- Larry- 
-Last meeting a motion was passed to split the annual meeting into two events, a spring gathering and fall annual meeting dinner. The committee felt this was not doable for this year since spring is around the corner  and asked to keep the same style of annual meeting at Camp Kieve this year and break it into two meetings in 2012 with ample time to plan and survey our members. 

*A motion was made to move forward on just the one meeting this year- Passed unanimously
 Larry will send out date suggestions for this years meeting.
6. Membership and PR position- Carrie
*Carrie made a motion to merge these board positions as they overlap in places. Passed unanimously
7. Committee Web Pages – Carrie
Carrie reminded everyone that Laura designed a template for committee web pages and encouraged everyone to utilize this template so we can have a consistent look.
8. Maine Policy Office Update- Bryan- 
Bryan reminded all to go vote at Patagonia Store in Freeport as are giving $1500 to the winner of the most votes between three non-profits in Maine. You have till the end of the month to vote.
Bryan said that he had an AMC activist training earlier in the week at the Wild Iris Inn in Portland. He want to get more people to write, call and speak up for some of the conservation issues that are being cut by Governor LePage.

On a positive note he said that he has gotten good response for the Land for Maine’s Future Bill.

He said that 10,000 acres of Roach Pond Tract is becoming an Ecological Reserve managed by the Nature Conservancy. It is an overlay easement.

He also informed us that Alan Stern, the Deputy Commissioner was fired. He does all the Land Conservation work.
9.  Committee Reports-  
Trails- Keith

Sara Knowles resigned as co-chair due to busy work schedule and Peter will step in until someone else is found.
Keith said they will be doing trail work at Pleasant Mountain in May.

MWI-Peter 
Peter reports that things are moving along with another meeting on the 23rd where they are trying to figure out their goals.
Meeting and Education- John 

John has three events in March

24th – Three Times Through Hiker Wayne Newton in Brunswick

29th – Backpacking in the Middle of Lake Superior: Experiencing Isle Royale National Park- Brunswick

31st- Doing Wind Right: Land based Wind Power in Maine- Bangor

April 6th To Kanchenjunga in India: Trekking with Jamling Tanzing Norgay- Brunswick

May 5th Hiking with Joy: Trail Games and Activities for Families of All Ages- Brunswick

John said they are looking for a venue in Southern Maine now that the South Portland Library is no longer an option and Cabelas may be a new available location.
Biking- Denise

Denise will be starting the first Tuesday in May at 6:30pm

Outing – Jeff

Winter Series will be having it last trip on March 19th. He plans to have 2 events every weekend for the summer series, 60-70 trips.

Jeff is working on partnerships while at UMO with the Outings Club and Maine Bound. Also with AMC Nubble Bay and the Boy scouts.
Youth- Larry
 Larry is working on creating a flyer for CYP, 

There will be a Youth Leadership training May 14th at the McDonalds in Freeport.

Young Members- Carrie 
Carrie reported that we will need a chair for YM after Carolyn moves in July.
10. Upcoming Announcements & Events. 
-3/24- M&E Wayne Newton on AT

-3/29- M&E Carey Kish in Isle Royale

-3/31- M&E Wind Power panel, Audubon

-4/6- M&E Jamling Norgay at Mt. Kanchenjunga in India
-4/30 – 5/1- Advanced WFA Training

-5/7- Map & Compass Workshop

Meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted by Diane Edwards
